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From August 3rd to 5th, a 3-day workshop was conducted online with a total of 12 attendees (Cote 

d'Ivoire: 5, Zambia: 5, Kenya: 2). The purpose of the workshop was to give a glimpse of deeper insight on 

the Hyojeong CheonBo Works and to seek new staff members for the Heavenly Africa Branch Training 

Center among the attendees and educate them. 

 

1st Day: The opening ceremony included opening remarks by Coordinator Andrico Tshaba and the 

Family Pledge. The opening prayer was given by the training center lecturer, Rev. Ahondjo. Then, the 

Heavenly Africa Branch Training Center President Rev. Jin-hwa Chung gave the opening speech, 

offering encouragement to the attendees and briefly explaining True Mother's hope at this time. After his 

opening speech, Rev. Chung gave a lecture focused on the historical background of the CheonBo 

Providence. Following a short break, Rev. Chung's second lecture described the vision of Hyojeong 

Cheonwon in the third stage of the Hyojeong CheonBo Providence. 

 

2nd Day: Ancestor Liberation and Blessing lectures were given by Rev. Ahondjo and Coordinator 

Andirco Tshaba explained the process of registering for liberation and blessing. 

 

3rd Day: A lecture was given by Coordinator Andrico Tshaba focused on Chanyang Yeoksa. 

 

 

 


